Board of Selectmen

Library Meeting Room

June 28, 1999

Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Howard Grossman.  Selectmen present included Jeffrey White, Dale Donovan, Lawrence Gallagher and Peter Hall.  Town Administrator William Dugan also attended.

Open Session:

· Gordon Dutra addressed the Board regarding dangerous parking practices on Briar Lane during the July 4th parade.

· Geraldine Dutra addressed the Board on the Briar Lane parking issue.

· Recreation Director Rebecca Rosenberg addressed the Board to follow-up with the report from the Town’s insurance company regarding the safety of the Baker’s Field playground equipment.

· Paul Conor addressed the Board to correct an item on the future agenda item list.

· John Porteus addressed the Board regarding the status of the Baker’s Field playground.  The Town Administrator indicated that the DPW will rope off and remove any unsafe structures and that new swings and the sand area will be available for this summer.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to rescind its previous vote to spend $7,532 on playground equipment given the new information received from the Town’s insurance company.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of June 11, 1999 as submitted.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of June 14, 1999 with one correction.

On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve an amendment to the minutes of 6/22/99.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of 6/22/99 as amended.

The Town Administrator discussed with the Board:

a) Trainer for Professional Services – the Town Administrator noted that a third proposal had been received.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to wait until the members see the third proposal and then to schedule interviews.

b) Appointments:

1) Lifeguards - on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously that the appointment of Ryan Birchall and Miranda Eagles as lifeguards is acceptable to the Board.

2) Town Accountant - The Town Administrator indicated that he is reappointing Patricia Eagar as Town Accountant for three years.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to consent to this appointment.
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3) National Seashore Advisory Commission Jet Ski Study Committee - on a motion by White, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted unanimously to nominate Suzanne Thomas  to serve as the Town’s representative to the Jet Ski Study Committee.

c) Duck Harbor Road – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-2, with Donovan and Hall voting against, that the Attorney General of the Commonwealth be contacted to render an advisory opinion to the Board of Selectmen as to whether the laws governing conservation and Conservation Commissions supersede the laws and responsibilities governing Selectmen with respect to public ways.

The Board held a public hearing to consider a dog complaint regarding two unrestrained and allegedly vicious dogs owned by Philip Allain and Heather Morse.  Selectman White swore in Dog Officer Lorial Russel and Philip Allain as witnesses.  The complainants were not in attendance.  The Dog Officer outlined the complaint noting numerous complaints over the period of approximately one month and issuance of verbal warnings, written warnings and several  citations and recommended that the dogs be fenced in or properly tied in keeping with the leash law of the Town.  Mr. Allain indicated that the dogs are not vicious, that they are being restrained and that there have not been any recent complaints.  Heather Morse arrived at 7:43 p.m. and was sworn in as a witness by Selectman White.  Ms. Morse indicated that there have been no further incidents and that the dogs are now being restrained.  There was consensus that as long as the recommendation of the Dog Officer is being followed, no further action will be necessary at this time.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to close the hearing.

The Board held a public hearing to consider a dog complaint regarding a dog named Leah owned by Fran Kirchner.  The complainant Steven Nason was in attendance and sworn in as a witness.  The Dog Officer outlined Mr. Nason’s complaint of a dog bite and attack and noted receipt of a letter from the dog owner, Fran Kirchner, voluntarily agreeing not to bring her dog, Leah, to Wellfleet again.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to order that the dog named Leah, owned by Fran Kirchner, not be allowed to return to the Town of Wellfleet.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to close the hearing.

In response to a question from Selectman Gallagher, the Town Administrator noted that the RFP for legal services has been issued and that Town Counsel is still working on the RFP for the lease of Town property for wireless communications facilities.

Correspondence:

1) New England EPA Grant Program – copies to all relevant committees.

2) Request for Nominees for a Committee to revise the County Charter – to be discussed at the next Outer Cape Selectmen’s meeting.

3) Application for water service by Robert Ferris – there was consensus to schedule a public hearing. 

4) Virginia Crossman’s complaint on beach sticker placement – the Beach Administrator explained the reasons for a change of location for beach stickers.
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5) Executive Board, Wellfleet National Seashore Taxpayers’ Association request to open Duck Harbor Road – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to inform them of the Board’s previous vote to contact the Attorney General (see page 2 c above).

The Board held a public hearing to consider the application of Richard Merrill for a two acre shellfish grant license south of Lt. Island or in the vicinity of Lt. Island.  The Shellfish Constable noted that Mr. Merrill had indicated that he would prefer one of the forefeited grants on the north side of Lt. Island.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to deny this application without prejudice and to keep it on file.

In response to a request by Jerry Houk, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, to take agenda item #16 “Wellfleet Marine Corp. and Town Pier” out of order for the next discussion.  Discussion included the Fire Chief’s June 13, 1999 memo to the Board regarding the Marina store and parking; Wellfleet Marine Corp.’s lease with the Town and alleged violations of parking boats outside the limits of the leased area and parking vehicles overnight in violation of the Town ordinance; and the fence installed by Wellfleet Marine Corp. between the Town-owned leased property and the property of the Harbor Grill/Mac’s Seafood which was approved by the Board of Selectmen.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to rescind its vote allowing a fence to go up and to state that no such fence can go up and if it has started to go up it must be removed per authority of the Fire Chief.

On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations and not to reconvene in open session the Board voted 2-3, with Hall, Grossman and Donovan voting against.  An amendment to the motion by Donovan not to return to open session was not seconded.  There was consensus to continue with the agenda and to hold an executive session at the end of the meeting.

The Board discussed:

1) RFP for Harbor Rip Rap Repair – it was suggested that consultancy funds be used to pay for an engineer.

2) Review Mission Statements – it was suggested that a special working session be scheduled.

3) Purchase of Whitman Property – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously pursuant to the authority vested in the Board of Selectmen, under the provisions of the action taken by the 1999 Wellfleet Annual Town Meeting under Article 26, that the Board of Selectmen adopt an Order of Taking to take the property described in said Article, the so-called Whitman Property, by eminent domain for the purposes set forth in said Article and further that the Town Counsel be instructed to prepare an Order of Taking for execution by the Board and all other documents necessary and appropriate to carry-out the adoption of said Order of Taking.

4) Business Licenses – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to approve the business license of Cherrystone Gallery.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to delay approval of the business license of Wellfleet News Store until a report from the Fire Chief is received.
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5) Use of Town Property:

a) Cape Outback Adventures – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to hold this matter in abeyance pending an explanation from John Chatham regarding his recommendation that the applicant not launch kayaks at the Harbor Grill and until a fair and equitable fee can be formulated.

b) Off the Coast Kayak – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to hold this matter in abeyance pending an explanation from John Chatham regarding his recommendation that the applicant not launch at the Harbor Freeze and only at a Town Landing and until a fair and equitable fee can be formulated.

6) Police Department Appointments/Reappointments – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to appoint Donna Darakjy, Michael Turner and Lloyd Oja.

7) Board of Selectmen Appointments/Reappointments:

a) Board of Assessors (3 year term) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Sam Hall.

b) Beach Study Committee (1 year terms) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, to do the reappointments of Beach Study members as a group the Board voted 2-3, with White, Gallagher and Grossman voting against.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Richard Rosenthal.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Maryellen Regis Civetta.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Catherine Croce.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Linda B. Miller.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Evelyn Van Hoeven.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Laura Wanco.

c) Building Needs & Assessment Committee (3 year terms) – Gallagher moved and White seconded a motion to reappoint David Rego.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by Grossman, the Board voted 3-2, with Gallagher and White voting against, to amend Gallagher’s motion by adding “conditioned upon his resignation from the Historical Commission.”  The Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to approve the motion as amended.

d) Cable Advisory Committee (1 year terms) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint John Connolly.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Curtis Ferri.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 3-1-1, with Donovan voting against and Grossman abstaining, to reappoint Dennis O’Connell.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Thomas Roberts.

e) Coastal and Pond Access Committee – it was noted that the task of this committee has been completed.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously not to continue this committee.

f) Commission on Disabilities ( 3 year terms) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Lawrence Coulter.  On a motion by Gallagher, 
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g) seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with Donovan voting against, not to reappoint Mathilda Holzman.

h) Computer Advisory Committee (1 year term) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Harry Terkanian.

i) Conservation Commission (3 year term) – on a motion by Hall, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 3-2, with Gallagher and White voting against, to reappoint Lois Joan Platt.

j) Council on Aging (3 year terms) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Priscilla Jenkins.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Dian Reynolds.

k) Board of Health (3 year term) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint David Breen.

l) Historical Commission (3 year term) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Clarence Smith.

m) Historical Review Board – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Helen Purcell.

n) Local Comprehensive Plan Coordinating Committee (1 year term) – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, not to reappoint Arlene Kirsch the Board voted 2-2-1, with Hall and Donovan voting against and White abstaining.  A motion by Donovan to reappoint Arlene Kirsch was not seconded.

o) Marina Advisory Committee (2 year terms) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted 4-1, with Donovan voting against, to reappoint Mark Berry.  On a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Richard Merrill.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Robert L. Paine.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by Hall, the Board voted 4-1, with Donovan voting against, to reappoint Alfred Pickard.  On a motion by Hall, seconded by White, to reappoint Brent Valli, the Board voted 2-3, with Gallagher, Grossman and Donovan voting against.

p) Natural Resources Advisory Board (3 year term) – on a motion by White, seconded by Hall, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Paul Conor.

q) Open Space Committee (1 year terms) – on a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Linda Canty.  On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Martin Clapp.  On a motion by White, seconded by Donovan, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to reappoint G. Nancy Deppen.  A motion by Gallagher not to reappoint Alan Platt was not seconded.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 4-1, with Gallagher voting against, to reappoint Alan Platt on the condition that he resign from the Personnel Board.  On a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-1-1, with Gallagher voting against and Grossman abstaining, to reappoint Roger L. Putnam, Jr. on the condition that he resign from the Shellfish Advisory Committee.

r) Personnel Board (3 year term) – on a motion by Donovan, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-1-1, with Gallagher voting against and Hall abstaining, to reappoint Paul Banner on the condition that he resign from the Conservation Commission.
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s) Shellfish Advisory Committee (1 year terms) – on a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Alfred Benton, III.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to reappoint Christopher Merl.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted 3-2, with Hall and Donovan voting against, to not reappoint Michael Parlante.  On a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to not reappoint Roger L. Putnam, Jr.

8) Request by Building Needs Committee for Direction regarding the Police/Fire Station – on a motion by Gallagher, seconded by White, the Board voted unanimously to schedule a meeting for July 19th at 4:00 p.m.

9) Regional Small Cities Grant for Housing Rehabilitation and Fisheries Enhancement – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the Chairman to sign the grant application on behalf of the Board.

10) Regional Small Cities Grant for Accessibility of the Baker’s Field Playground and Aquaculture Expansion – on a motion duly made and seconded, the Board voted unanimously to authorize the Chairman to sign the grant application on behalf of the Board.

On a motion by White, seconded by Gallagher, the Board voted unanimously at 10:05 p.m. on a roll call vote (Hall, Gallagher, Grossman, White, Donovan – yea) to enter executive session to discuss contract negotiations and mediation with Labor Counsel and not to reconvene in open session.








Respectfully submitted,








Linda Smulligan








Administrative Assistant

Howard Grossman, Chair           Jeffrey White                          Dale Donovan

Lawrence Gallagher                    Peter Hall

